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Resolution Number ____________ 

 
A resolution of the Missoula City Council to permanently change the speed limit to 25 miles per 
hour (mph) on the portion of Lower Miller Creek Road within the Linda Vista Estates Subdivision. 
 
Whereas, the preliminary plat for Linda Vista Estates (Amended Application) Subdivision and Rezoning 
received approval by the Missoula City Council on January 26, 2009; and,   
 
Whereas, the approved preliminary plat provides a new alignment for Lower Miller Creek Road through 
the Linda Vista Estates Subdivision; and, 
 
Whereas, the subdivider is preparing to file the final plat for Phase 2 which requires the new alignment to 
be constructed; and, 
 
Whereas, at the request of City Engineering, the subdivider’s representative completed an engineering 
and traffic investigation recommending a reduced speed limit of 25 mph from the currently posted speed 
limit of 30 mph; and, 
 
Whereas, Missoula Municipal Code 10.18.020 (B) authorizes in part, "Whenever the City Engineer or 
City Council determines upon the basis of an engineering and traffic investigation that any prima facie 
speed set forth in this section is greater or less than is reasonable or safe under the conditions found to 
exist at any intersection or other place or upon any part of a street or highway, the City Council may 
determine and declare a reasonable and safe prima facie speed limit thereat which shall be effective 
when appropriate signs giving notice thereof are erected at such intersections or other place or part of the 
street or highway." 
 
Now, therefore be it resolved the Missoula City Council determines and declares the reasonable and 
safe prima facie speed limit on the portion of Lower Miller Creek Road within the Linda Vista Estates 
Subdivision shall be permanently set at 25 miles per hour.  This speed limit will take effect upon City 
acceptance of the new road at which time it will be placed into service and open for public use. 
 
PASSED by the City Council of Missoula, Montana, and approved by the Mayor this 14th day of August, 
2023. 
 
ATTEST:      APPROVED: 
 
 
 
              
Martha L. Rehbein, CMC    Jordan Hess 
City Clerk      Mayor 
 
 
 
(SEAL) 


